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Please see the letter below (starting on page 3) indicating that the Recreational Off-
Highway Vehicle Association (ROHVA) opposes HB 3155 because the legislation would 
provide for the allowable on-road use of recreational off-highway vehicles (ROVs – 
sometimes referred to as side-by-sides or UTVs).  This letter was sent via email to each 
Member of the Joint Transportation Committee on January 21, 2025. 

We would like to highlight a couple sections of our letter and correct false information 
relayed to the committee regarding ROVs during a legislative hearing on February 10, 
2025. 

ROHVA is a national, not-for-profit trade association formed to promote the safe and 
responsible use of recreational off-highway vehicles (ROVs) manufactured or distributed in 
North America. ROHVA is also accredited by the American National Standards Institute 
(ANSI) to serve as the Standards Developing Organization for ROVs.  

We are concerned that during the February 10th hearing ROVs were deemed by some to be 
comparable to standard passenger vehicles with respect to safety, crashworthiness, and 
handling when operated on public roads.  This is simply not true.  As you will find in the 
attached letter: 

• ROV manufacturers design, test, and sell ROVs for off-highway use only. 
• Unlike cars and trucks, ROVs do not meet Federal motor vehicle safety 

standards 
• ROVs are not approved or certified by DOT or EPA as was claimed during 

the hearing by a witness. 

The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, part of the U.S. Department of 
Transportation, issues Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standards (FMVSS) for standard 



passenger vehicles.  ROVs are governed by the Consumer Product Safety Commission (not 
NHTSA) and therefore do not meet FMVSS. 
 
From the attached letter (emphasis added): 
 

ROV manufacturers, along with the National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration, stress that ROVs are not designed for use on public 
roadways. The vehicles do not handle properly on paved roads and lack 
vehicle designs and safety equipment required to protect occupants in the 
event of a collision. On-road ROV operators and passengers face increased 
risks of collisions with cars and trucks, posing an increased risk of injury or 
death.  

 
HB 3155 would allow the operation of ROVs on public roads that meet certain equipment 
standards.  We would like to stress that serious safety risks remain “…even when owners 
or aftermarket providers install modifications.”  Again – these vehicles were designed for 
off-highway use only. 
 
Please oppose HB 3155, which would go against manufacturers’ recommendations and 
provide for the allowable on-road use of ROVs. 
 
Thank you for your consideration.  If you have any questions or concerns, please contact 
me at dtaylor@rohva.org.  
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